
Role Description for the Chair/Vice-Chair of Scrutiny and Scrutiny member (as 

detailed in the Council’s Constitution) 

Role: Scrutiny Member/Chair  
Salary: Band 3 (Chair only)  
 
Please note: items highlighted are specific to the role of Chair (and in their absence 
the Vice-Chair)  
 
1. PRINCIPAL ACCOUNTABILITIES  
 

 To Full Council  
 
2. PURPOSE OF ROLE  
 

 Providing leadership and direction  

 To participate fully in the activities of the Scrutiny Committee, the 
development and delivery of its work programme and any associated task and 
finish groups.  

 To assist in the development and monitor impact of Council policy 

 To hold the executive to account, monitoring performance and service 
delivery and challenge decisions through the call in arrangements where 
appropriate.  

 To develop a forward work programme of the committee. 

 To report on progress against the work programme to Council, and others as 
appropriate  

 To provide confident and effective management of meetings to facilitate 
inclusivity, participation and clear decision making ensuring that meeting 
objectives are met, and the code of conduct, standing orders and other 
constitutional requirements are adhered to.  

 To act as a focus for liaison between the council, community and external 
bodies in relation to the scrutiny function.  

 To encourage effective contributions from all committee members in both 
committee and task and finish groups  

 To assess individual and collective performance within the committee and 
liaise with the relevant Group Leader to progress training and development 
opportunities. 

 Fulfil the accountabilities of the elected member role.  

 
3. VALUES and EXPECTATIONS 
 

 To be committed to the values of Denbighshire County Council and the following 
values in public office:  
 

 Pride  

 Integrity 

 Respect 

 Unity 

 Attend all relevant meetings  



 Carry out business electronically i.e. meetings and communication, wherever 
possible  

 To attend mandatory training as specified in the code of conduct and the 
constitution.  

 To participate in an annual development review to continually improve the 
performance of the member and the Council.  

 To explain and account for personal performance as a County Councillor on a 
regular basis, particularly through the publication of an Annual Report on the 
Council’s web site.  


